
NOTICE OF FILING AN AMENDED APPLICATION FOR AUTHORIZATION TO RECOVER 
ADDITIONAL COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH THE FEBRUARY 2021 EXTREME WINTER 

WEATHER EVENT  

Colorado Natural Gas, Inc. 

You are hereby notified that Colorado Natural Gas, Inc. ("CNG" or “Company”), 10825 E. Geddes Ave, 
Suite 410, Centennial, Colorado 80112, has filed with the Public Utilities Commission of the State of 
Colorado (“Commission”), in accordance with the Public Utilities Law, an Amended Application to recover 
additional costs associated with the February 2021 Extreme Winter Weather Event through its 
Extraordinary Gas Cost Recovery Rider (“EGCRR”). The purpose of this Amended Application is to 
modify the EGCRR mechanism to allow CNG to include the Operational Flow Order (“OFO”) penalties 
that were later assessed by Public Service Company of Colorado (“Public Service”).  These additional costs, 
if approved, will be recovered over the next two years starting on January 1, 2023.  

The State of Colorado and the surrounding area experienced an extreme weather event on February 13-16, 
2021. As a result of the extreme weather, CNG incurred extraordinary and unanticipated consumption of 
natural gas by its retail customers during this brief period. As a result of the unanticipated and 
unprecedented consumption of natural gas by retail customers during that period, Public Service later 
imposed approximately $1.2 million in penalties for exceeding certain tolerances related to the forecasted 
levels of natural gas deliveries to the CNG’s Bailey/South Park and Pueblo West districts during the OFO 
period. If approved, the following shows the rates and bill impacts resulting from this amended application 
to recover the OFO penalty costs: 

Table 1: Monthly Bill Impacts 

Rate Area Residential 
Monthly Impact 

(Dollars) 

Residential 
Bill Increase 

(Percent) 

Commercial 
Monthly Impact 

(Dollars) 

Commercial 
Bill Increase 

(Percent) 
Bailey/South Park 
 

$2.96 
 

1.90% $14.69 1.97% 

Pueblo West 
 

$2.53 2.22% $14.06 2.36% 

 

Copies of the Application as filed with the Commission are available for inspection, through the 
Commission’s electronic filing system or at the office of the Commission at 1560 Broadway, Suite 250, 
Denver, Colorado 80202. Customers with questions concerning the Application may call the Commission 
at (303) 894-2000; or, may contact CNG by telephone at 303-979-7680, or by email at 
customerservice@summitnaturalgas.com. This Application has been assigned Proceeding No. 21A-0188G 
which should be used in all correspondence or written comments provided to the Commission. In addition, 
the Company’s proposed and present tariffs may be viewed at https://www.coloradonaturalgas.com/rates-
tariff and the applicable Colorado statutes and Commission rules may be viewed at 
https://puc.colorado.gov. Any person may file a written objection to the Application with the Commission 
at 1560 Broadway, Suite 250, Denver, Colorado, 80202 or email address Dora_PUC_website@state.co.us.   
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